
Dear All

Wow what  a  day!   The  Club  I  and  County  H  competition  at 
Worthing  Leisure  Centre  on  Sunday  11th September  was 
absolutely  phenomenal  and  to  see  all  the  children  in  their 
leotards,  shorts  and  t-shirts  was  brilliant.   On  a  day 

remembered for the sadness it brought 10 years ago across the world, the first outing of 
Sky High Trampoline & DMT Club was certainly a day of celebration.  Huge thanks to Gail  
for getting everyone kitted out so well – they all looked fantastic!  Not only did they look 
fantastic, but they all represented Sky High to the very best of their ability and we are 
incredibly proud of them all.  Just as a reminder, to qualify from Club I to County H a  
score of 42.0 is needed and to qualify from County H to Regional G, a score of 43.5 is 
needed.  There is also the possibility of skipping a grade if a high enough score is gained i.e 
to qualify from Club I to Regional G, a score of 44.5 is needed and to qualify from County 
H to Regional F, a score of 46.0 is needed.  The list of Sunday’s achievements is never-
ending it seems!

Under 11 Girls Club I (Total 28 competitors)
Emma Van Zutphen 47.5 1st Qualification to Regional G
Freya Ingram 46.0 2nd Qualification to Regional G
Hannah Green 44.1 5th Qualification to County H
Sophie Tidd 43.9 6th Qualification to County H
Lily Robson 43.9 7th Qualification to County H
Felicity Spackman 43.1 12th Qualification to County H
Millie Aldis 42.9 15th Qualification to County H
Jasmine Etherington 42.6 16th Qualification to County H
Lydia Frantz 42.5 17th Qualification to County H
Molly Bartholomew 42.1 19th Qualification to County H
Amelie Woodbridge-Cox 41.9 20th 
Rosie Sullivan 39.7 24th 
Leah Prendergast 38.9 25th 
Luca Major-Owens 32.2 26th

Eve Lewis 29.1 27th 
Maisie Ward 24.4 28th

Team 1st Freya Ingram, Lily Robson, Molly Bartholomew
Team 5th Jasmine Etherington, Rosie Sullivan, Sophie Tidd
Team 6th Eve Lewis, Felicity Spackman, Millie Aldis
Team 7th Emma Van Zutphen, Leah Prendergast, Maisie Ward

Under 11 Boys Club I (Total 12 competitors)
Lucas Jones 43.7 4th Qualification to County H
Daniel Bradford 43.7 5th Qualification to County H
Stanley Hughes 43.7 6th Qualification to County H
Thomas Magson 43.4 7th Qualification to County H



William Dawson-Holgate 42.4 8th Qualification to County H
Jake Chesson 41.1 10th 
Jake Dawson 40.3 12th

Team 2nd Daniel Bradford, Lucas Jones, Thomas Magson, William Dawson-Holgate
Team 3rd Jake Chesson, Jake Dawson, Stanley Hughes
Under 15 Girls Club I (Total 18 competitors)
Georgia Smith 45.9 2nd Qualification to Regional G
Libby Ralph 45.7 3rd Qualification to Regional G
Danielle Akerman 43.6 8th Qualification to County H

Team 1st Georgia Smith, Libby Ralph, Danielle Akerman

Under 15 Boys Club I (Total 9 competitors)
George Smith 45.3 1st Qualification to Regional G
Joseph Brend 43.2 5th Qualification to County H
Kit Hoare 43.2 6th Qualification to County H
Harry Willingham 42.9 7th Qualification to County H

Team 1st George Smith, Joseph Brend, Kit Hoare, Harry Willingham

Under 11 Girls County H (Total 9 competitors)
Jemima Hodgkinson 43.6 2nd Qualification to Regional G
Lottie Wakeham-Dawson 43.5 3rd Qualification to Regional G
Jessica Faber 41.7 6th 

Team 1st Jemima Hodgkinson, Lottie Wakeham-Dawson, Jessica Faber

Under 11 Boys County H (Total 1 competitor)
Ben Kelly 43.8 1st Qualification to Regional G

Under 15 Girls County H (Total 10 competitors)
Kirstie Gladman 43.3 3rd

Arabella Butler 41.8 9th

Over 15 Girls County H (Total 2 competitors)
Samantha Kennedy 46.9 1st Qualification to Regional F

We would like to give enormous thanks to everyone that helped on the day and made it 
such a memorable experience for all  involved.   Kim Kennedy,  Katherine Venn and Hugo 
Spackman as Judges, Tony Saunders as Computer Operator, Hannah Saunders and Chris 
Jenner  as  Competition  Marshals,  Gail  Andrews,  Mike  Jackson  and  Stella  Jackson  as 
Coaches on the competition floor and Niamh Andrews, Frankie Battell and Elliot Storey, 
who came along to support the Coaches and help to look after all the competitors, for  



many of whom it was their first competition.  Everyone who took part gets a certificate, so 
these will be presented to your children during the week.

A couple of suggestions for next time………. Girls – please make sure you don’t wear knickers 
under  your  leotards  and  for  both  boys  and  girls,  a  trick  used  by  all  National  level  
performers to keep your lovely new white socks clean – wear a pair of dark socks over the 
top of your white ones all the time you are warming up and wandering around and then 
remove them just before you compete.

If watching your child/ren compete has inspired you to become involved, the next judging 
course will  be taking place in Gillingham on 1st & 8th October.  Please let either Gail or 
Stella know if you are interested as soon as possible.

The next Regional G competition is to be held in Gillingham on Sunday 16th October and the 
next Club I and County H competition is to be held in Hailsham on Sunday 13 th November. 
Also coming up is the South East Regional Championships in Gillingham on 30 th (DMT) & 31st 

October (Trampoline) and the South East Regional Schools Trampoline competition to be 
held at Fun Abounds on Sunday 4th December (details will be sent to you all and will also be 
available at the Centre).

Katherine Venn and Connie Pooley are travelling to Wales on 22nd and 23rd October to take 
part in the Welsh Invitational competition at DMT.  They will be up against performers 
from both this country and abroad and we wish them both the very best of luck.

Gail  Andrews and Chris  Jenner are attending the Trampoline  High Performance Coach 
course in Gillingham on 1st, 2nd, 8th, 9th October and 6th November before having to do a 
gruelling  50  mentored  hours  each  with  Stella  to  give  their  performers  the  best 
opportunities possible to reach National and ultimately International status.  Good luck 
guys!

On Saturday, 19th November we will be holding a Sponsored Bounce, which we were hoping 
to run in September but time just slips away!   For those of you who took part in the 
Sponsored Bounce last year, it will be run on a very similar basis.  We need the money to 
buy the 2 4x4mm trampolines mentioned in the first newsletter, so please consider taking 
part and help us with this cause.  

The Sky High Christmas Party will take place on Saturday, 17th December at Fun Abounds, 
so please put the date in your diaries as it promises to be a great night!

Happy bouncing!

Stella, Gail, Mike, Chris, Kim and Kayleigh – The Sky High Coaching team


